February 12, 2011

Mirjana Goforth 2799 N. W. Boca Raton Blvd. Suite 204 Boca Raton, FL 33431

Dear Minana:

My brother and I want to thank you and Premier Care Nurses for all you have done for my father, Jack Bass the past seven months. I am very pleased to write this letter of reference on behalf of Beata Sezeniewska (Bebe).

As you probably recall, prior contracting with Premier Care nurses, dad who was 94 years old at the time was very independent – driving, living alone and golfing. He had an incident where he became disoriented driving, and my brother and I decided that he should not be driving any more. To continue his sense of independence, it was with a stroke of luck that our neighbor, Ann recommended your company, and that dad connected with Bebe. Dad hit it off with Bebe from the first night she came to help take him to the hospital. When we said we were going to hire a caregiver, dad told us that he wanted Bebe.

Over the next few months Bebe became much more than just caregiver to dad and to my brother and me. Bebe cooked for him, took him to doctors, on walks, to visit his brother who was two years younger, and began monitoring his diet with home cooking. Though dad liked eating out, Bebe helped improve his health by keeping him on the doctor-ordered very low sodium diet. It was difficult for her to take days off because she worried about dad when she wasn't with him.

We began to hear from his doctors and his neighbors that he was looking and feeling better and healthier with Bebe's care. Her previous medical experience assisted her in communicating with his doctors and understanding his needs as well as communicating with my brother and I (who live far away) on his condition.

Bebe's care was not just the routine day-to-day care one might expect, but was given to dad with love and affection. She became part of the family. When he came down with a serious case of shingles, Bebe worked with his doctors to help nurse him back to health. It was difficult for my brother and me to be so far away when dad was sick, but we slept better knowing that Bebe was there with him.

It was only after dad began to need additional care at night that we considered moving him to Oregon to an Assisted Living facility, so he can be closer to my brother, to dad's grandchildren and his great grandchildren. It is a difficult move because we cannot take Bebe with him (though we would like to). But dad is looking forward to being closer to family now.

We will miss Bebe and I recommend you hire her again to work – hopefully in another perfect match as we have had. She is all the things a family would want in a caregiver...intelligence, competence, kindness, and total commitment to her client's well-being.

Sincerely,

Adrian Bass 2441 N. Stine Rd.

Charlotte, MI 48813